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W E L C O M E  D E C E M B E R !   
 
Happy Chanukah, Merry 
Christmas, Happy Kwanza 
and HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
Celebrations this year will 
be a change from what we 
are used to. However you 
choose to celebrate, be 
safe and stay vigilant in 
stopping the spread of 

COVID-19 so that we may all enjoy a Happy New 
Year! 
 
An important step in planning for the new year is 
getting our budget organized. We need your input 
to help plan the 2020/21 budget. A link to the 
survey is included in this E-newsletter.  Other items 
covered include a recent decision on affordable 
housing and Transit Route 415 schedule changes. 
 
In the interest of public health, I have suspended 
the in person drop-in sessions at the Chocolate 
Lake Recreation Centre until further notice.  
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D E C E M B E R  H R M  R E G I O N A L  
C O U N C I L  S E S S I O N S  
 

Regional Council will meet virtually on the following 
dates in December:  
Tuesday, December 1st at 10:00 a.m. 
Tuesday, December 8th at 10:00 a.m. 
Tuesday, December 15th at 10:00 a.m. 
 

Please check our website to confirm dates and 
times as the meeting schedule is subject to change. 

 
 
S T A Y  S A F E !  

 

H A L I F A X  T R A N S I T  R O U T E  4 1 5  
C H A N G E S  
 

Effective November 23rd, the last trip on the Route 415 
Purcells Cove has been cancelled and an earlier trip 
added. The intent of this change is to allow students 
from Cunard Junior High the opportunity to catch the 
bus at the end of the school day. The last trip on Route 
415 has had low ridership with an average of five or 
less passengers. Further information on these and 
the other planned changes can be found on the 
Halifax Transit service adjustments page.  
 

 

https://www.halifax.ca/city-hall/agendas-meetings-reports
https://www.halifax.ca/transportation/halifax-transit/service-adjustments
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A F F O R D A B L E  H O U S I N G   
 

 
 

On November 24th, Regional Council passed the 
Rapid Housing Initiative investment plan, to be 
submitted to the Canada Mortgage and Housing 
Corporation, in order to accept $8,659,527 in 
funding for the creation of a minimum of 28 
permanent affordable housing units, although; our 
applicants are proposing to create 52 units..  
 
In October 2020, the Federal Government launched 
a new Rapid Housing Initiative (RHI) that invests $1 
billion dollars to create up to 3,000 new permanent, 
affordable housing units across Canada. 

This RHI covers the construction of modular 
housing, as well as the acquisition of land, and the 
conversion of existing buildings into affordable 
housing options. The funding is much needed and 
will help municipalities address urgent housing 
needs for those who are vulnerable. To learn more, 
see here. 

 

 

P R O V I N C E  A N N O U N C E S  R E N T  
C O N T R O L S  
 

Recently, The Honourable 
Chuck Porter, Minister of 
Housing and Municipal 
Affairs, ordered the 
following under the 
Emergency Measures Act: 
• Rents cannot increase by 

more than two per cent per 
year (retroactive to September 1, 2020) 

• Landlords will not be able to get an eviction order 
for renovations 

 

These measures will be in effect until the provincial 
state of emergency is lifted or until February 1, 
2022. 

 
 

F R E E  O N L I N E  I T  T R A I N I N G  F O R  
Y O U T H  A G E D  1 8 - 2 9  
 

 

https://www.halifax.ca/sites/default/files/documents/city-hall/regional-council/201124rc511.pdf
https://pm.gc.ca/en/news/news-releases/2020/10/27/new-rapid-housing-initiative-create-3000-new-homes-canadians
https://pm.gc.ca/en/news/news-releases/2020/10/27/new-rapid-housing-initiative-create-3000-new-homes-canadians
https://www.cmhc-schl.gc.ca/en/NHS/rapid-housing-initiative


 

December 2020

 

BUDGET 2020/21 

As we prepare for the 2020/21 budget cycle 
planning, we need your input! Your responses will 
help guide us with immediate and long-term 
business and budget planning. 
 
Has COVID-19 changed your spending priorities for 
the municipality?  
 
Help us understand which programs and services 
are important to you, and where you want the 
municipality to invest.  
 
Take the survey (available in English and French).  
The deadline to complete the survey is Monday, 
December 14, 2020.  

 
 
H A L I F A X  E X P L O S I O N  
M E M O R I A L  C E R E M O N Y  
 
The 103rd in-person memorial ceremony of the 
Halifax Explosion is cancelled. Wreaths will be 
placed at Fort Needham Memorial Park 
commemorating the tragic loss of life on December 
6th, 1917 and honoring the resiliency and recovery of 
those who survived the explosion. Mayor Mike 
Savage will address citizens virtually on Saturday, 
December 6th at 9 a.m. on the Halifax Regional 
Municipality’s Facebook page. 

 

P A I D  P A R K I N G  
 

 
 

Permit parking 
It has never been easier to purchase and manage 
your residential or commuter parking permits. As of 
Monday, October 5, 2020, you may apply for permit 
parking online as well as submit and manage your 
documents. Most permits will be tied to your 
license plate - no need to display permits in your 
window. Learn more about our parking permit 
options. 

 

https://www.halifax.ca/city-hall/accountability-transparency/citizen-survey
https://www.facebook.com/hfxgov
https://www.facebook.com/hfxgov
https://www.halifax.ca/transportation/parking/parking-permits
https://www.halifax.ca/transportation/parking/parking-permits
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H A P P Y  C H A N U K A H !  
 

 
 
Chanukah begins on Thursday, December 1oth and 
ends on Friday, December 18th. 
 
The in-person Menorah lighting ceremony is 
cancelled for this year.  

The Menorah will be lit in Grade Parade from 
Friday, December 11th until Friday, December 18th.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

M E R R Y  C H R I S T M A S !  
 

 
 
The in-person tree lighting ceremony at Grand 
Parade Square is cancelled for this year. The tree is 
in place and decorated. A holiday projection and 
light show at Grand Parade Square runs until Friday, 
January 1st.  Residents who wish to view the lights 
show must abide by all public health protocols, 
including physical distancing of 6 feet (2 
metres).  For 
the full 
schedule and 
details, visit the 
website.  
 

 

 

https://www.halifax.ca/recreation/events/halifax-christmas-tree-lighting
https://www.halifax.ca/recreation/events/halifax-christmas-tree-lighting
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K W A N Z A A  I S  D E C E M B E R  2 6 T H  
T O  J A N U A R Y  1 S T   
 

 
 
Kwanzaa is a cultural holiday that celebrates the 
African community, family and values from 26 
December to 1 January. Dr. Maulana Karenga 
introduced the festival in 1966 to the United States 
as a ritual to welcome the first harvests to the 
home. Dr. Karenga created this festival for Afro-
Americans as a response to the commercialism of 
Christmas. 
 

 
 

 

H A P P Y  N E W  Y E A R !  
 

 

 
There will be no outdoor gathering due to current 
COVID-19 regulations. A studio broadcast of the 
New Year’s Eve show will be held this year, with live 
music and entertainment.  
 
For more information, as well as artist 
announcements, visit halifax.ca/events.

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.halifax.ca/recreation/events


 

December 2020

 

C O U N C I L L O R  S H A W N  C L E A R Y  
 

  
 
I am a member of Halifax Regional Council, Halifax 
and West Community Council, Regional Centre 
Community Council and the following boards and 
committees: 
 

• Audit and Finance Standing Committee 
• Environment and Sustainability Standing 

Committee  
• Community Design Advisory Committee  
• Halifax Chain of Lakes Trails Association 
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